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STATE OF CALIFORNIA Edmund G. Brown Jr., Governor 

PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION 
505 VAN NESS AVENUE 

SAN FRANCISCO, CA  94102-3298 

 
December 29, 2014 
 
Ryan Stevenson 
Regulatory Policy & Affairs 
Southern California Edison 
8631 Rush Street, General Office 4 - G10O 
Rosemead, CA  91770 

Re: Data Request #11 for the SCE West of Devers Upgrade Project - Application No. A.13-10-020 

Dear Mr. Stevenson:  

The California Public Utilities Commission’s (CPUC) Energy Division has reviewed all of the documents 
and materials that SCE has provided, including the Application and Proponent’s Environmental 
Assessment (PEA; dated October 25, 2013), the PEA deficiency response items submitted in late 2013 
and early 2014, and SCE’s data responses to date.  During the analysis of the aforementioned materials, 
we have identified additional information items needed from SCE.  

Attached please find Data Request No. 11, with a follow-up to SCE’s response to Data Request 10, 
question ALT-17c only.  Additional data requests may be necessary to address other CEQA or NEPA 
topics as we move forward with EIR/EIS preparation. 

We would appreciate your prompt responses to these data requests, which will allow us to maintain our 
current schedule. Given our desire to maintain an aggressive schedule, we request that responses be 
provided to us within one week if possible (by January 5, 2015).  If this is not possible, please provide me 
with an estimated response date for any information that can’t be provided within a week. 

Please submit one set of responses to me in both hard copy and electronic format and one to Susan Lee 
at Aspen Environmental Group in electronic format (unless there are hardcopy-only documents).  Any 
questions on this data request should be directed to me at (415) 703-2068. 

Sincerely, 

Billie Blanchard 

Billie Blanchard 
Project Manager for West of Devers Upgrade Project 
Energy Division CEQA Unit 
 
Attachments (1) 

cc: Mary Jo Borak, CPUC Supervisor CEQA Unit 
Xiao Selena Huang, ORA 
Cleveland Lee, Legal Division for ORA 
Frank McMenimen, Bureau of Land Management 
John Kalish, Bureau of Land Management 



West of Devers Upgrade Project 
DATA REQUEST #11 

Lynette Elser, Bureau of Land Management 
Susan Lee & Hedy Koczwara, Aspen Environmental Group 
Nicholas Sher, CPUC Legal Division 



West of Devers Upgrade Project 
DATA REQUEST #11 

December 2014 3 WOD Data Request #11 

SCE West of Devers Upgrade Project 
Data Request No. 10 
ALT-22 SCE’s December 24, 2014 response to DR10, ALT-17(c) states that the revised 

engineering has again changed the locations of proposed transmission structures, at 
least in Segment 4. This would be the 3rd set of preliminary structure locations that SCE 
has developed since the CPUC started work on the project. The original preliminary data 
was submitted in January 2014, and an entirely new set of design data was submitted in 
July 2014. 

(a) Because EIR/EIS maps and consideration of alternatives are based on preliminary 
structure locations, we request that SCE provide updated GIS data for tower center 
points and ROW centerlines for its current design. If any segments have not changed, 
please state that the July 2014 data remains accurate as the preliminary engineering. 

(b) Please explain the status of SCE’s ongoing preliminary design review process by 
segment, including the anticipated timing of additional changes to preliminary design.  
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